
District Learner Advisory Committee
(DELAC)

December 15, 2021
Virtual Meeting - Zoom

Minutes

ATTENDEES

DISTRICT STAFF / ADMINISTRATORS

Mrs. Esther Garcia, Coordinator English Learner
K-12

Kristi Batchelder, Director IV, Curriculum &
Assessment

Mrs. Deborah Soto Admin, Sec., Secondary
Education

Mrs. Norma Barles, Admin. Sec. II, Curriculum and
Assessment

Mr Luis Martinez, District Translator Mrs. Sonia Barron-Rodriguez, District Translator

Dale Kinnear, RUSD Board Member Dr, Ryan Lewis, Assistant Superintendent,
Curriculum & Instruction K-12

Carolyn Yoakum, Director V, Business Services Neician Thaxton, Chief of Staff

Linda Christopher, Director III, LCAP & Community
Engagement

Chantal Portune, Admin Secretary II, LCAP &
Community Engagement

Susana Zamudio, Coordinated Family Services
Supervisor

Patricia Lopez, Coordinated Family Services
Supervisor

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES

Adams - Lake Mathews - Annette Raspudic, Principal

Alcott - Liberty - Oscar Cisneros, Principal,

Beatty - Debbie Aznar, Assistant Principal Longfellow -

Bryant Madison - Selen Garcia Huerta,

Castleview - Magnolia Mariela Diaz,

Emerson - Monroe -

Franklin - Mt. View - Kathy Doubravsky, Principal, Patricia
Oropeza, DELAC President, Claudia Leyva, Gabina
Calvario,

Fremont - Maria Eujenia Reynoso, Pachappa -

Harrison - Clarissa Brown, Principal Rivera

Hawthorne - Sunshine -
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Highgrove - Taft - Debbie Aznar, Assistant Principal

Highland - Twain

Jackson - Eliu Rodriguez, Principal, Princess
Charles-Johnson, Assistant Principal, Soraya
Espinoza (Chemawa)

Victoria - Carmela Perez,

Jefferson - Tiffany Farris - Scott, Principal, Raquel
Roman

Washington - Maritza Monfil, DELAC Vice
President

Kennedy Woodcrest

MIDDLE SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES

Central - Shani Dahl, Principal, Sean Browning, Miller -

Chemawa - Sierra- Renell Robinson, Principal

Earhart - University Hts.

Gage -

HIGH SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES

Arlington - Poly - Darel Hansen, Principal, Maritza Monfil,
DELAC Vice President

EOC - Ed Davalos Raincross

King - Ramona - Victor Cisneros, Principal, Alfredo
Guerrero,

Lincoln Stem

North - Virtual School - Israel Leon, Assist. Principal, Carly
McCarty,

COMMUNITY MEMBERS / GUESTS

1. Meeting Called to Order and Welcome - There
were some technology difficulties with the Zoom
link. Meeting called to order at 9:16 am. Maritza
welcomed everyone and advised attendees that the
meeting is being recorded. She also apologized for
the inconvenience the issues have caused to
anyone. She explained how to access the
interpreting rooms for both our English and
Spanish attendees. She went over the DELAC
Responsibilities and Agenda for the day. She
reminded attendees that the meeting is recorded.

Maritza Monfil,
DELAC Vice President

2. Approval of Minutes - Maritza provided five Maritza Monfil,
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minutes to review the minutes. After five minutes,
she asked for approval. Patricia Oropeza, from Mt.
View,, motioned to approve the minutes, Mariela
Diza, from Magnolia and Poly, , second the motion.
All agreed, minutes have been approved.

DELAC Vice President

3. Legacy - Mrs. Esther Garcia shared the names of
all the students being recognized and celebrated by
their schools for the month of December. She
congratulated all the students that were celebrated
today.  Students recognized are:

● Arlington High School
○ Domingo Santiago Jose
○ Fernando Gonzalez Mateo

● Martin Luther King High School
○ Eri Eun
○ Jameel Awad

● Riverside Virtual School
○ Wasinee Nugisang
○ Jasmine Cenisceros

● Poly High School
○ Jazmine Rosas Ramirez

● John W. North High School
○ Alaqabi Malak

Esther Garcia,,
Coordinator English Learner K-12

4. Pre School - Maritza introduced Patricia Lopez
who will be presenting on Pre School. Ms. Lopez
shared the different programs offered and where
they are located within the district. She also shared
the eligibility requirements and the interest form
that would need to be completed. Ms. Lopez also
shared the contact information. She asked parents
to share the information with their community, so
that they are aware of this program. She took some
questions from parents.

Patricia Lopez,
Coordinated Family Services Supervisor

5. Reclassification - Mrs. Esther Garcia presented
on reclassification for English Learners. She
explained how the students are prepared to get
reclassified every year. Mrs. Garcia also shared the
importance of integrating the English language
development in everyday life and the four reporting
levels. She explained every level so that parents are
able to assist their students. Mrs. Garcia explained
the purpose of the ELPAC testing and the role it
plays to develop the English Language and prepare
the students for reclassification. She continued to
explain the different levels, the preparation, the
process and paperwork, and finally how the parents
can support their students. She took some
questions.

Esther Garcia,
Coordinator English Learner K-12

6. LCAP - Maritza introduced Linda Christopher to
present on Local Control Accountability Plan
(LCAP). Linda explained that LCAP is a three year
plan and it describes how the district will use
money from the state. The state funds are the local
control funding formula. She explained that

Linda Christopher,
Director III, LCAP & Community Engagement

Carolyn Yoakum,
Director V, Business Services
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feedback is obtained from parents, staff, the
community, and students. She went over how
LCAP funding is distributed, the district priorities
and the action plan. Linda introduced Carolyn
Yoakum to go over how the local control funding
formula works. Mrs. Christopher continued with
the presentation. She shared the LCAP
components, the LCAP advisory committee, the
development, and RUSD goals. Mrs. Christopher
discussed the progress monitoring that is done
bi-monthly, quarterly, and yearly and the
component of the monitoring. She highlighted a
few LCAP actions and informed the parents how
important it is for them to provide their feedback.
She provided a survey for DELAC to share with all
English learner families to provide their feedback.
Norma will share on DELAC facebook and
webpage.  Mrs. Christopher took some questions.

7. Family Resource Center - Maritza introduced
Susana Zamudio from the Family resource center.
Susana shared the upcoming events and courses
available for our RUSD families.

Susana Zamudio,,
Coordinated Family Services Supervisor

8. Closing - Mariza thanked everyone  for attending
today's meeting. Esther advised the parents that
DELAC is taking nominations for a DELAC
Secretary, and asked for anyone interested to
submit a nomination. Meeting adjourned at 10:55
am, and invited everyone to join us for the next
DELAC meeting on January 26, 2022.

Esther Garcia,
Coordinator English Learner, K-12
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